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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—March 2025 

Dear Brethren in Christ, 

Greetings in the name of our Lord! We pray this newsletter finds you well and thriving 

in all your endeavors as we conclude the first quarter of the year. 

It was a joy and a blessing to attend the Gospel Meeting at the Schertz Church of Christ 

in Schertz, Texas, on March 16. The four-day meeting, led by Brother John Grubb, 

centered on the theme “Growing in Christ.” Brother John has been preaching since 1970 

and served as a missionary in Taiwan for ten years. Through his diligent efforts to learn 

Chinese, he became fluent in Mandarin—speaking, reading, and writing with ease. 

During his mission work in Taiwan, my wife Yolanda—then still single—was baptized 

as a result of Brother John's evangelistic efforts. It was truly heartwarming for both of 

us to reunite with him in Texas. May God continue to bless him richly in his ongoing 

work in Indonesia, Malaysia, and Singapore. 

Looking ahead, our video lessons on the book of Galatians are scheduled to be recorded 

during the first week of April. By the time you read this newsletter, all thirteen lessons 

will likely have been recorded, and postproduction will be underway. We have also 

adopted a new approach for our onscreen graphics. Instead of using Photoshop to 

generate graphics, we now use Keynote on the Mac to prepare slides in advance. These 

slides are recorded live alongside the video lesson during studio sessions. This method 

reduces postproduction time by up to 50%, enabling us to serve more efficiently. 

Our two Zoom Bible study groups continue to thrive.  

The first group, with participants from Taiwan, China, and Malaysia, has completed the 

study of Galatians. Our next course will be on the book of Ephesians. These same 

lessons will also be recorded for future use in the Chinese Bible School video 

curriculum. 

The second group, with members from various parts of China, recently completed a 

study on Old Testament prophecies. They are now engaged in a new study titled “Lord, 

Teach Us to Pray.” In this course, we examine Jesus’ model prayer. Many participants, 

not being from the Lord’s church, initially believed this to be the “Lord’s Prayer” meant 

to be recited during assembly. I believe this study marked the first time they truly 

understood its context and meaning. I praise God for their open hearts and willingness 

to receive the truth. 

Thank you, dear brethren, for your continued support, encouragement, and prayers. 

Your partnership in this mission is making a powerful and lasting impact, helping to 

spread the gospel among Chinese-speaking people around the world. 

May God bless you abundantly in your faith, love, and service. 


